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By email 

Dear Claire and team, 

 HSF Submission on Consultation Paper 380: Sustainability reporting 

Scope of this submission  

This submission is made by Herbert Smith Freehills (HSF) in relation to ‘Consultation 
Paper 380 Sustainability reporting’ (CP 380).  

Our submission is based on client feedback on CP 380, as well as our own experience 
acting as legal advisors to approximately 55% of the ASX20 and approximately 50% of the 
ASX100 in respect of corporate governance, including annual reporting and sustainability 
disclosure matters.  

Key recommendations in response to CP 380 

Our commentary on the specific questions in the Consultation Paper are set out in 
Attachment 1. However, for ease of reference, we have set out our key recommendations 
below:  

• Labelling: We have serious concerns relating to the practical application of ‘clear 
labelling’ of voluntary versus mandatory information and, particularly for multinational 
reporting entities subject to other overseas reporting regimes, we expect that this will 
not be achievable in practice without significant duplication; 

• Interoperability between the OFR and the Sustainability Report: Ideally, there 
would be no need to include duplicate information in the Sustainability Report that is 
already included elsewhere (for example, in the Operating and Financial Review (OFR) 
or remuneration report) – while the content on cross-referencing is intended to achieve 
this, some aspects of the guidance are not entirely aligned with that approach; 

• AASB S1: We have concerns that requiring relevant disclosures of sustainability-
related financial information to ‘consider, and be informed by’ AASB S1 may be an 
onerous obligation for entities given the granularity of AASB S1 and the fact it is 
currently voluntary; and 

• Selective reproduction: Further guidance would be useful on the level of detail that is 
required to maintain the ‘balance, tenor and prominence’ of information reproduced 
outside the sustainability report. 














































